From: To:

Planning Email

Cc: Subject:

The setting up an ATV and sxs training area in Whiskey Creek!

Date: Thursday, October 5, 2023 7:48:16 AM

You don't often get email from

Learn why this is important

**EXTERNAL** Verify links before clicking.

Hello

I am a resident of Parksville and in full support of this initiative.

In most larger urban areas there is an extreme lack of activities and facilities for people to gather at, meet, compete and build social ties through. In the School District 69 area this is especially true. Any facility that is built and encourages residents to come together for fun and competition should be encouraged and supported by all levels of local government.

Building a training area and track for motorcycle and ATV enthusiasts will help to foster community spirit, safe riding and give riders a designated area to properly train the next generation of riders. It will also bring much needed tourism to the area when hosting events that bring people from all over BC to participate.

I no longer ride but I would definitely participate in events held at such a facility. I strongly urge the RDN to support this facility in all ways possible!

Best Regards John Shafi Resident and Supporter